20, HOSPITAL STREET. MONTREAL January 17th, 1923. Dear Sir Arthur, I have yours of January 16th, in regard to J. H. Williams. I do not think he could have told you the whole story. Williams occupied a very responsible position on our Wharf staff and I could not consider taking him back in any capacity whatever, as the effect of doing so would be very demoralizing on the rest of the staff. Regretting I cannot meet your wishes -With kind regards, I am, Yours very truly, Dom. h. Reford

Sir Arthur Currie,
McGill University.
Montreal.